## DIAMOND/RELEVANT SCHOOLS September, 2018 NEWSLETTER

As the new school year begins we would like to welcome back last year's students and to extend a warm welcome to all new students. We are looking forward to an exciting and productive school year!

around the school, will be regularly sent home and posted on the website. Please read these newsletters carefully to keep informed about field trips, special activities, and other pertinent calendar dates. Newsletters communicating important information, as well as details about what is happening in and

Congratulations to last year's Grade 12 students for their excellent provincial exam results

School Staff
We are excited to introduce our school staff for the 2018-2019 school year. We are happy to welcome some new teachers to our teaching team and look forward to their involvement in implementing new a innovative teaching styles and ideas. Please feel free to come in to introduce yourself to them and a

Principals Jeanne Zimmerman & Margot Tyndall

Directors of Instruction: James Corrin (grades 4 - 6) & Sean O'Neill / Krista Newbigging (gr 7 -ف

Homerooms: Kindergarten Alanna Schuurmans

Grade Two One Joyce Solmerano

Grade Three Kim Coley Hayley McDonald

Grade Five Grade Four Sanya Khan / Dennis Lee Samantha Golestani

Grade Six James Corrin (Arthur Lam)

Grade Seven Justine Backlund

Grade Eight Sean O'Neill

Grade Nine Krista Newbigging

Grades Eleven & Twelve Mike Ferguson / Sandeep Sandhu

Other Subject Specialists:

Eric Hua (Math & Science)
Brad Muirhead (Intermediate & high school Band)
Parag Nagda (Science & Math)

Zachery Zhu (Calculus)

School Secretaries: Sue Ward & Laura-Lynn Beeching

This summer was a busy and exciting one in terms of our school campus. We have completed major renovations to our Science lab and enhanced our Science programs with new equipment. In addition, we have created a brand new Fine Arts Room that will complement our Performing Arts room. We have also restructured the physical layout of our classrooms to be more in line with our modules: Kindergarten to Grade 3 can now be found on the upper floor of the Diamond building, whereas grades 4 to 6 are located on the lower floor. Grades 7 to 9 are together in the high school building, along with our Grade and 12 students

# Absences and Leaving School Early

leaving school early for any reason, we ask that you send a note or call the office a student will be late or absent, please notify the school as soon as possible. Also, if they will be

Address and Phone Number Changes
If you have changed your address or phone number, please make sure to inform the school

Carpooling

The school encourages all staff, parents and students to take a proactive approach to prevent the spread of germs by washing hands regularly and covering a cough or sneeze with a tissue or your upper sleeve. For those who are not familiar with our health policy, it is as follows: A list of parents interested in carpooling is posted on the bulletin board at the front entrance of the elementary building. Parents may add their names to the list at any time. Health Policy

Please do not send students who are ill to school. If a student becomes ill at school, parents will be contacted immediately to pick him/her up. The emergency contact person will be called if the parents cannot be

Oral non-prescription medication and oral prescription medication (antibiotics, etc.) may only be

administered by school personnel upon receipt of written authority from a parent or guardian.
The public health nurse has requested that all parents notify the school if their child i diagnosed with chicken pax, mumps or measles. exposed to

Smoke Free School
Please note that our entire school property is a SMOKE FREE ZONE. We do not permit smoking on our premises at any time (this includes e-cigarettes)! Thank you for your consideration.©

Physical Education and Dance Classes

All students using the gym require a separate pair of runners with non-marking soles to be used only for him sports/games in the gym. Outside shoes may not be worn in

For Dance classes, students are required to have dance shoes, not permitted. Options for dance shoes are gymnastic slippers, ballet, or jazz shoes as running shoes, bare or sock feet are

Uniform Dress Code
Students should be in dress code every day unless otherwise notified for specific field trips or special events. Students not in dress code may be required to have the appropriate clothing brought to the school. If you are unsure about the suitability of any clothing items, please check with the school before purchasing or wearing them. Please label all school clothing to avoid mix-ups in the change rooms.

## chool Uniform Clothing

place an order on-line at www.neatuniforms.ca. visit Neat Uniforms at 1050 Boundary Road in Burnaby (604-205-7560 or 1-888-909-6328) or you were unable to attend the clothing order session at the end of last year, please note that you may

Student Photographs

Mountain West Studios will be taking individual student photographs at the school on Monday,
Mountain West Studios will be taking individual student photographs at the school on Monday,
September 24th Students should be in uniform dress code on this day. Two head shot photos of each
student will be taken. After the photos are developed, the studio sends home proofs of these photos,
along with information describing the various packages available. Photograph retakes for students are
scheduled for Tuesday, October 23th, and are done on a pre-paid basis only. Class pictures will be tak , and are done on a pre-paid basis only. Class pictures will be taken Photograph retakes for students are

## ell Phone/Electronic Device Policy

Students are not permitted to use phones or other electronic devices during school hours, including lunch. They are asked to lock these devices in their lockers from 8:55 a.m. until 3 p.m. If they need to phone home, they are permitted to use the office phone. Devices will be taken away and kept in the office if students are using them without permission. Students until 3 p.m. If they need to

## Parent Volunteers

There are many ways that parents can help in our school community, including the following:

Scholastic Book Fairs: Twice a year our school hosts a week long Scholastic Book Fair and need volunteers. Field trips: Driving and/or supervising is often required for field trips throughout the year. Permission forms are sent home in advance of every field trip and indicate if the teachers are seeking assistance.

Guest speakers: If you have any special skills you would be willing to share with your child's class, please let the homeroom teacher know, as this is a great way to enhance the students' learning.

Parking lot supervisors: We would love to find some parent volunteers willing to help with directing traffic in our parking lot before or after school, especially for the first and last months of the school year. If you are willing to help, even if only one morning or afternoon a week, please leave your name at the office.

Homework Room and After School Assistance
Students receive homework and study assignments Monday through Friday. Homework assignments are due the day after they are assigned unless otherwise indicated. While we encourage students to work independently, we offer supervision and assistance for students in the homework room from 3:10 to 4:00 each day. After school homework assistance for students in will begin on Monday, September 17th are

Each month there are days when students may pre-purchase lunch with proceeds from the lunches going toward field trip buses, school resources, etc. This month there will be an Umami Sushi Lunch on Tuesday, September 25th. An order form for this lunch is attached.

Continued on next page.

On Monday, September 20th, grades 7 to 12 students will be going on a field trip to Science World to explore the science, technology, engineering and math (STEM) behind some of their most beloved Pixar films. This interactive, hands-on exhibition is intended to inspire, educate and spark the curiosity of Science World Field Trip
On Monday, September 20 home later this week students interested in animation and movie making. A permission form for this excursion will be

orange shirt was taken away from her on her first day at a residential school, and it has become an opportunity for communities to come together in a spirit of reconciliation and hope. To show our support, students and staff at our school are encouraged to wear orange on Friday, indigenous families and their communities. This day grew out of the experience of one girl whose new Orange Shirt Day
September 30th has been declared Orange Shirt Day in Canada, in recognition of the harm the residential school system did to children's sense of self-esteem and well-being. Orange Shirt Day was created in remembrance of the effect that Canada's residential school system has had on generations September 28th in place of their usual dress code. 으

## Parking Lot Etiquette and Safety Traffic safety is an important focus

Traffic safety is an important focus at our school. At this time of year, the parking lot is particularly busy as our after school programs have not yet begun. Consistent observation of the guidelines below will help keep the parking lot areas and roadways near the school safe.

- Do not make a left turn onto or off Highway #10
- parked in a designated parking space Keep traffic moving in the parking lot. Do not stop to talk or go into the schools unless your car is
- To avoid cars backing up on to the highway, do not stop in the drive through lane
- Do not leave an unattended vehicle in the pickup lane
- Do not park in either of the staff parking areas
- Please be respectful to staff directing traffic and other drivers
- In addition, if you are going to park at the rear of the school, we ask that you be considerate of our neighbours by not blocking their driveways
- Due to the angle of the parking lot do not pull forward through the central parking stalls

We greatly appreciate your patience during this busy time of year!

able to constructively voice concerns, effectively solve problems and to learn to communicate and get along with others. Please let us know if your son or daughter is having any problems or difficulties at school. Open lines of communication between home and school are crucial to ensure the success of our students socially and academically. We look forward to working with you this year! It is our goal to assist students to develop the confidence, work habits and self-esteem necessary to be

Diamond/Relevant Staff